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Notification about the suspense of non-counter service for individual account that has no 

transaction for 6 months since the next day of account opening date 

 

 

Dear Customers, 

 

 

According to <Notice of the People’s Bank of China concerning Relevant Matters on Strengthening 

Payment & Settlement Management and Preventing New Types of Illegal or Criminal 

Telecommunication Network Activities> (PBOC 2016 No.261), to prevent new types of illegal or 

criminal telecommunication network activities and protect customer property safety and rights, 

for individual account opened on or after 31 July 2017, if it has no transaction for 6 months since 

the next day of account opening date, its non-counter service would be suspended. You should 

visit HBCN branch in person with your latest valid ID for KYC and activation. 

 

 

 

HSBC Bank (China) Company Limited 

31 July 2017 

 


